
 

“Trust in You” – How about Go and Listen to this song! It speaks to us in Term 4.  

(A great little song by Lauren Daigle … it has emerged during Covid … so Good!)  

ST PAUL’S LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER         Term 4 Week 3                20 October 2020 

Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Last week Tuesday I had the opportunity to finally again meet with the current P&F Group since last meeting in February in 
Term 1. It felt as if a sense of normality had begun to return to school life again by having a number of parents, under the 
guidance of physical distancing, involved and being part of school life again. Thank you to this group of dedicated parents for 
taking the bold step to “break the ice” by coming in to reflect on parts of the 2020 school year, but very importantly set the 
P&F agenda and direction for 2021.  

As we look at receiving more parents and caregivers on campus for our end-of year events, planning is in place and been fine-
tuned to receive our 2021 Prep students and their parents to our school next week on Tuesday for their Orientation Morning. A 
warm welcome is extended to this cohort of students and families! 

Welcome back to the Year 4 and 6 students from their respective camps. From all accounts the two groups had a wonderful time away growing in 
confidence, independence and resilience. Thank you to the those Year 4 and 6 staff members who worked tirelessly behind the scenes to find, 
organize and fit in a camp experience for our students. A number of staff members also stepped away from their everyday work and family 
commitments, to ensure that St Paul’s met the necessary Covid-19 regulations and expectations, in order for our camp program to go ahead this year 
– thank you to all concerned. 

Thank you to those parents who have already completed and returned the parent section 
of our Annual Survey. Please remember that your valued feedback is due by this coming 
Friday. 

Many blessings to every family for a great Week 3. 

Yours in Christ. 

Anton Prinsloo 
Principal  
 

Quote of the Week: “God proved His love on the Cross. When Christ hung, and bled, and                  
                                         died, it was God saying to the world, ‘I love you.” [Billy Graham]  

Diary Dates 

2020 

Wednesday 21 October 

Yr 4A PCYC Bike Education 

Friday 23 October 

Yr 4B PCYC Bike Education 

Tuesday 27 October 

Prep 2021 Orientation 

Wednesday 28 October 

Japanese Drumming Incursion 

11.30am-12.30pm Junior School 

1.30pm-2.30pm Senior School 

Friday 30 October 

Teachers’ Day 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Sunday Services 
are on Sunday at 9:00am and online via 
Facebook and YouTube. 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith, please contact Pastor Mike on 
0421 131 965 or 5432 4419 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899           WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU           postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  

Letting go of every single dream 
I lay each one down at Your feet 
Every moment of my wandering 

Never changes what You see 
I've tried to win this war, I confess 

My hands are weary, I need Your rest 
Mighty warrior, King of the fight 

No matter what I face, You're by my side 

When You don't move the mountains 
I'm needing You to move 

When You don't part the waters 
I wish I could walk through 

When You don't give the answers 
As I cry out to You 
I will trust in You 

Truth is, You know what tomorrow brings 
There's not a day ahead You have not seen 

So in all things be my life and breath 
I want what You want, Lord, and nothing less 

 

You are my strength and comfort 
You are my steady hand 

You are my firm foundation 
The rock on which I stand 

Your ways are always higher 
Your plans are always good 

There's not a place where I'll go 
You've not already stood 

When You don't move the mountains 
I'm needing You to move 

When You don't part the waters 
I wish I could walk through 

When You don't give the answers 
As I cry out to You 

I will trust, I will trust 
I will trust in You 

 

To enjoy this on YouTube go to  
Lauren Daigle - Trust In You (Lyric Video). 

http://www.stpaulslps.qld.edu.au
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2020 SCHOOL  THEME:  2020 Vision God sees each of us much differently than we see ourselves;  
                  “We look at the outward appearance, but the Lord looks at the heart”. 1 Samuel 16:7 

FROM THE DEPUTY 
 

Prep, Year 1 & 2 Swimming 

Prep Year 1 & 2 classes will be attending swimming from November 9-19. Please remember to log onto PARENT LOUNGE to give 

permission for swimming lessons by Friday 30th October. 

 

End of Year, Graduation and Award Services  

Please note that, due to COVID restrictions, we are unable to hold our usual End of Year, Graduation and Awards Service. The table 

below outlines what is planned instead.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
World Teachers’ Day – Friday October 30 
Every day, our teachers are making a positive difference - creating opportunities for their students, empowering minds of young people and proudly 
teaching our future leaders, innovators and influencers. 
 
World Teachers' Day is a wonderful opportunity to celebrate and thank our teachers for the important role they play. 
 

Who can you tell? 

This time of year is a good time to tell others about our school and encourage them to join our community. The recommendation that parents give is 

the best advertising our school can have and the school is really the people in it. People are what make a community and that’s all of us. Together we 

make the school an outstanding place for our children!  Please share this link: https://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/book-a-tour/  

 

Lois Kube 
Deputy Principal 

FROM THE HEAD OF TEACHING  
AND LEARNING 
 

School Mural Competition 
Please see the attached information about a mural competition 
that we encourage students to enter. Get creative and design 
something amazing! 
 
To celebrate Puffin’s 80th anniversary and the release of the 
second book in the Atticus Van Tasticus series, Puffin is giving one lucky school in 
Australia a school mural, painted by Stephen Michael King. 
 
 

To enter: 
1. Draw a picture on an A4 piece of paper that you would like to see on a school wall. 
The picture must contain the character Atticus Van Tasticus and a Puffin (the character 
and his bird in the picture above). It can be about anything you want. 
 
2. Write your first name, class and school on the back of your entry. Entries due by 

Wednesday, 28th October. 

 

Mrs Emma Bird 
Head of Teaching and Learning 

6.00pm Monday 30 November Year 6 Dinner, Graduation and Awards Service. Year 6 students will attend school on 
Tuesday. 

9.30am Tuesday 1 December Prep & Year 1 Awards Service. Parents of students getting awards will be invited.  
The service is to be live streamed. 

11.30am Tuesday 1 December Year 2 & 3 Awards Service. Parents of students getting awards will be invited.  
The service is to be live streamed. 

1.30pm Tuesday 1 December Year 4 & 5 Awards Service. Parents of students getting awards will be invited.  
The service is to be live streamed. 

8.35am Wednesday 2 December Closing Service P-Year 5 

https://stpaulslpstass.lils.edu.au/ParentLounge/login.cfm
https://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/book-a-tour/


 

PAGE 3 
Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our inclusive 

community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

CELEBRATING STUDENTS AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who have recently received Student Awards: 

INSIDE STORY: YEAR 6 

On Wednesday 14 October, the Year 6 students, accompanied by Mr. Riley, Mrs. Cottrell, Mrs. Schneider, 
Chappy Teneille, Mrs. 
Mali, Mr. Bloxham and 
Mark, our wonderful 
bus driver and guide, 
departed for a three-
day, two-night tour of 
Hervey Bay! 

Although this was a 
change from the style 
of camps Year 6 has 
been on in previous 
years, it was the perfect 
experience and location 
to enjoy after all the 
hurdles 2020 has 
brought. 

It really was a stress-
free, rewarding 
experience for every student! The camp we stayed at, Camp 
Pialba, provided delicious food and activities such as 
basketball, volleyball, pool, table tennis, air hockey, and even 
a movie night with fresh butter popcorn! We got to travel 
back in time with visits to the extensive, interesting Hervey 
Bay Historical Village and the Mary Valley Rattler steam train. 
We enjoyed a spectacular morning on board The Spirit of 
Hervey Bay, where we were lucky enough to sight a mother 
humpback whale with her week old calf. Fun was had in 
spades at ten-pin bowling, enjoying a morning stroll along 
the Urangan Pier, souvenir-buying, and cooling off at the 
Wetside Water Park, Hervey Bay.  

As the Year 6 cohort for 2020 nears the end of our primary 
school journey, every student treasured this opportunity to 
enjoy some time out of the classroom with our friends before 
preparing to head to different high schools in 2021. We have 
no doubt that the memories we made on this tour will stay 
with us for years to come! 

Year 3 
  

Jessica D 
Violet R 
Cameron W 

Returning to school with an eagerness to participate in all learning. 
  

Year 5 Nathan Stoltz 
Eric Thompson 

Leadership qualities and a great attitude. 
Leading by example and showing a great attitude. 

Prep 
  

Emma N Leaving spaces between words and using full stops in sentences. 

Declan C Using spaces between words and fullstops in sentence writing. 

Year 1 
  

Max G 
Brock M 
Thor H 

Enthusiastically and confidently sharing information with the class. 
 
Settling into his new classroom with a positive attitude. 
  

Year 2 
  

Seth K 
Mazai A 
Jordan A 

Exploring and discovering ‘Simple Machines’ during Inquiry. 
Demonstrating good time management skills and organisation for the beginning of 
Term 4. 
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UNIFORM SHOP  

Wednesdays & Fridays 

(CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER 

NOTICE) 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools or 

ordered through the school 

office and delivered to 

students on uniform shop 

days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30am 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly  

Friday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly  

Friday 1.30pm 

CHAPEL TIMES 

Senior Chapel  

Wednesday 8.35am 

Junior Chapel  

Wednesday 9.05am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

SPLICE KIDS PLAYGROUP is back. 

Every Tuesday at 9am during the 
school Term.  

Don’t forget to bring your Morning 
Tea. 

We are a group of St Paul’s Walkin' Talkin' mums who 

walk almost daily after school drop off to keep fit and 

encourage each other. 

We are putting our walking to good use and are raising 

money for Camp Quality and would love your support! 

We have committed to each walking 100kms during 

October and have a fundraising goal of $1,000.  Howev-

er, we want to support even more kids with cancer and 

for every $10 raised over the $1,000 we will each walk 

an extra kilometre! 

Please click the link to support us and give us a wave if 

you see us walking! 

https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/

Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%

22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%

221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%

7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QF

ptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0 

2020 Christmas Card Competition Rules  The competition is open to children aged 5 to 12 inclusive. 
 Entries must be relevant to the theme of “The Joy of Christmas”. The final design must be submitted on a 

horizontal A4 page only, as the winning image will be shrunk to fit a card.  Entrants are encouraged to be 

creative in their use of different materials – whether painting, drawing, or sketching.  Each entry must be 
attached to a completed application form (feel free to photocopy the form). 

 Prize winners will be notified by email/phone by Wednesday 4 November and presented at a future date. 

Winners must consent to having their photo taken for use in any relevant media.   Prizes are as follows:  
1st - $200 Toyworld voucher; 2nd - $100 Toyworld voucher; 3rd - $50 Toyworld voucher. 

For any questions, please contact my office on 07 5432 3177 or by emailing terry.young.mp@aph.gov.au 

mailto:newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au?subject=Re:%20Newsletter
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0
https://fundraise.campquality.org.au/fundraisers/Walkintalkinmums?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%221c616b6e1400040de0d10552a347ba4c79f2a749%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR3wnD6oIWtVI_xjTN3Q7LPNcqK2_K43zAI0QFptslAik7OaL_pxFRf8u-0

